PATIENT PARTICIPATION DES 2013-14

WOLDS VIEW PRIMARY CARE CENTRE – WOLDS VIEW PATIENT GROUP
Membership of Group

The Wolds View Patient Group has now been running since June 2013 and currently has a membership of 9 patients.  The group meets about every 6 weeks.  The group is trying to encourage new members with posters in the reception area, application forms on the reception desk, in new patient registration packs and online on the practice website.  

The practice held an Open Afternoon in October 2012 and advertised this widely to registered patients.  The Wolds View Patient Group members were present at the Open Afternoon to speak to patients about the group and try to encourage new membership.

Priority Issues of Group

Patient Survey
At the first meeting held in June 2013 a member of the communications team attended to discuss with the group how to take forward the next patient survey.  As the group was just newly formed and the survey was due to take place in July  it was agreed that the survey would be standard questions relating to access and satisfaction.
The survey was completed face to face within the practice and a company called SMSR was employed to undertake the survey on behalf of the practice.  The results of the patient survey were reported back to the patient group and the results reviewed at the meeting in March 2014.  
Patient Survey Findings

At the meeting in March 2014 the results of the survey were reviewed by the group.    Although overall the results were favourable there were areas that could be improved.   Wolds View Primary Care Centre also offers a walk in service to non-registered patients for minor illness and injury and patients attending this service had also been included in the survey.  The group therefore felt that the survey was not really a true reflection of the registered patients’ views.  The group therefore felt that they would like to conduct their own survey now for the registered patients and also for the non-registered patients attend the walk in service.
Patient Survey Action Plan 
The group agreed that at the next patient meeting in April 2014 they would devise their own survey for registered patients and one for non-registered patients.  The group would also conduct the survey themselves and in this way could also make themselves known to patients and promote the Wolds View Patient Group.
Reception
The group suggested a variety of small improvements the practice could make in the reception area, i.e. having the name of the GP/Nurses on duty displayed at reception

Open Afternoon

The group helped to organise and facilitate an Open Afternoon at Wolds View Primary Care Centre in October.  This was publicised to registered and non-registered patients.  Flyers were produced which were sent out to various organisations, libraries, etc.  There were also invited guests from Health Forums, the CCG and other local organisations.  Staff were on hand to promote healthy lifestyles and the Patient Group were on hand to discuss the purpose of the group and encourage new members.

Links to Other Patient Groups

The group is keen to forge links with other patient groups from other practices in Bridlington.  They have approached all the practices in Bridlington to enquire if they have a group and if so to request they meet up so they can discuss common issues for the locality of Bridlington.
